Northview PTO General Meeting Minutes		May 24, 2016 – Northview Elementary Media Center		
In Attendance	Northview Staff Members:  Kerri Town
NVPTO Board Members:  Brigette King, Sue Groskreutz and Shannon Valiga
General Members:  Lisa Eisele, Lisa Winter, Theresa Sjerven, and Caley Jorgensen
 
Call to Order		7:00 pm the meeting was called to order by King 
Agenda			King started the meeting by inviting those in attendance to introduce themselves.
Town presented her Principal’s Wish List for the 2016-2017 school year.  The final version of the wish list will be presented at the September 2016 NVPTO general meeting, with a vote taking place at the October 2016 NVPTO general meeting.  The teachers are working on the year end report cards that will be sent home with students the final week of school.  Terri Bumpers is currently working on introducing parents to Lego League, meetings are upcoming.  Camp Read-A-Lot has been generating excitement around school.  Many thanks to local business that contributed to prizes as well as a special thank you to Amy for taking on the Teacher Liaison role.  5th Grade graduation is coming up, along with their trip to Valley Fair.  The later part of June will see work starting on the new playground for Northview.  Kindergarten night will be the Wednesday prior to the start of school for the 2016-2017 school year.  

Valiga reported that the carnival took in over $2,200 over last year’s event.  Heggie’s Pizza fundraiser brought in another $5,000.  Solos’s pizza added $700.  With the success in fundraising, the dollars needed to purchase the Chromebooks (that were approved during the October 2015 general meeting) can be purchased.  To assist with the fundraising efforts next year, NVPTO should look into signs to be placed on the lawn of Northview advertising the Solo’s pizza nights (similar to what was done for the Carnival).

King provided and overview of Carmen McShane’s notes from the Superintendent’s Parent Leaders Committee.  The technology that will be contributed by the district (based on the referendum) will have a 3 year roll out timeline.

[bookmark: _GoBack]King reported on the volunteer positions that are available for 2016-2017.  She will place an announcement in the final NVPTO Newsletter requesting volunteers. Teacher appreciation week was very successful; and the teachers were very grateful for everything that was done for them.

Groskreutz presented the March and April general meeting minutes.  A motion to accept the minutes as written was passed.

King request a motion for the Election of 2016-2017 board members.  A motion was made to accept King, Groskreutz and Valiga to continue in their current board positons, the motion was passed.
 
Adjourned	 	The meeting adjourned at 8:00pm

Respectfully submitted by Sue Groskreutz, Vice President-NVPTO Board – interim Secretary.
